
 

THE PRESIDENT 

OF THE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

 

 

 

 

 13 December 2018 

 

Excellency, 

 

Further to my letter dated 11 December 2018, I have the honour to inform you that the 

silence procedure has not been broken and the Office proceeds with arrangements agreed for the 

General Assembly High-level plenary meeting on the twentieth anniversary of the adoption of 

the Declaration on the Right and Responsibility of Individuals, Groups and Organs of Society to 

Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms, to be 

held in accordance to General Assembly resolution 72/247, on Tuesday, 18 December 2018, at 

3 p.m, in the General Assembly Hall.  

I would like to thank all delegations for their engagement and constructive approach 

throughout the process and I encourage Member States to be represented at the highest possible 

level at the meeting. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.  

 

 

 

  
 

 María Fernanda Espinosa Garcés 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives  

and Permanent Observers  

to the United Nations New York 


